
Eligibility for the free early education entitlement for two-year-olds, and the Early Years Pupil 
Premium under Universal Credit

What has changed?

For the free early education entitlement for two-year-
olds, we are introducing a net earnings threshold of 
£15,400 to come into force from 1st April 2018.

For the EYPP, we are introducing a net earnings 
threshold of £7,400, to come into force from 1st 
April 2018.

When will it change?

These regulations come into force on 1st April 2018.

What does it mean for me?

All places for the summer term will need to be 
checked under the new threshold from now 
onwards. Any summer term places confirmed before 
7th February will need to be re-checked.

All places for the summer term will need to be 
checked under the new threshold from now 
onwards. Any summer term places confirmed before 
7th February will need to be re-checked.
Early years providers continue have discretion to 
spend the additional funding as they see fit. 

How does eligibility work now?
Instead of all families on Universal Credit being 
eligible for the two-year-old entitlement, only those 
with net earnings under £15,400 (assessed by the 
claimant’s take home pay from up to 3 of their last 
Universal Credit assessment periods) will be eligible. 
No other eligibility criteria has changed.

Instead of all families on Universal Credit being 
eligible for the EYPP, only those with net earnings 
under £7,400 (assessed by the claimant’s take home 
pay from up to 3 of their last Universal Credit 
assessment periods) will be eligible. No other 
eligibility criteria has changed.

What evidence do I now need to 
do a manual check?

You will need to ask parents to provide their latest 
three Universal Credit monthly statements. You can 
then use these to do a manual eligibility check.

UC claimants can get their statements either online 
or from their local Job Centre Plus.

You will need to ask parents to provide their latest 
three Universal Credit monthly statements. You can 
then use these to do a manual eligibility check.

UC claimants can get their statements either online 
or from their local Job Centre Plus.

Where can I find out more?

We have issued amended early education and 
childcare statutory guidance which sets out more 
detail on the changes and the manual checking 
process that you will need to follow.  Contact your 
local authority if you require any further information.

We have issued amended Local Authority Funding of 
Providers guidance which sets out more detail on the 
changes and the manual checking process that you 
will need to follow. Contact your local authority if you 
require any further information.

Two-year-old 
entitlement 
changes

EYPP changes
Changes affecting 
both entitlements

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/682005/Early_education_and_childcare_Statutory_guidance_for-LAs.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/682452/Early_years_entitlements-_Operational_guide_2018_to_2019.pdf

